MEMORANDUM

Supplement to
Agenda Item 15(D)1 Substitute

TO: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz DATE: September 1, 2022
and Members, Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Honorable Harvey Ruvin, Clerk SUBJECT: Supplemental Information
Circuit and County Courts regarding the recommendations
for Gubernatorial appointments
D to Children’s Trust
Basia Pruna, Director
Clerk of the Board Division

Attached for your information and review is the Commission Auditor’s supplemental report relating to
the Board of County Commissioners’ Agenda File Number 220231 on today’s agenda regarding the
recommendations for Gubernatorial appointments to Children’s Trust.

BP/dmch

Attachment



OFFICE OF THE

COMMISSION AUDITOR

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz
and Members, Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Adeyinka Majekodunmi, CPA
Commission Auditor

DATE: September 1, 2022

SUBJECT: Recommendations for Gubernatorial Appointments to Children’s Trust

Resolution No. R-636-14, adopted on July 1, 2014, requires the Office of the Commission Auditor
(OCA) to complete background research on applicants being considered to serve on County Boards

and Trusts that require nominations and/or appointments by the Board of County Commissioners
(BCO).

Commission Auditor’s Conclusion:

OCA completed the required background research regarding the appointment of Jason Abreu,
Stacey E. Blau, Kim Cameron, Nerissa Cannon, Constance A. Collins, Frances Marine Davis, Dr.
Aymin Delgado-Borrego, Larry G. Fields, II, Dr. Deborah A. Finley, Marta Garcia, Norman S.
Gerstein, Lourdes P. Gimenez, Nicole Gomez, Anna Gorayeb, Fran Gordon, Rebecca Greenfield,
Alina Arias Johnson, Michael Joseph, Tiombe Bisa Kendrick-Dunn, Dennis Patrick Lindsay,
Steven Los, Rose Martin, Michael Nozile, Sr., Dr. Clara Lora Ospina, Antonio Prado, Dr. Maria
Ramon-Coton, Lilian Moreira Santini, Shane Anthony Sasso, Justin Trieger, and La-Shandra West
to serve as members of The Children’s Trust and found the following:

e Jason Abreu - New Movers Record located in Greenville, South Carolina; reported as of
July 8, 2022.

Additionally, the County Attorney’s Office received notification from The Children’s Trust
indicating that Dr. Deborah A. Finley withdrew her application. Other than the aforementioned
information, OCA’s background research did not yield any other adverse informational findings
regarding the appointees. This report is being provided as a Supplement to BCC Agenda File Item
Number 220231.





